
St. Joseph Church
Dover, Ohio 44622

The Fifth Sunday of Easter
May 13 and 14, 2017

13 y 14 de Mayo del 2017

Mass Intentions

Monday, May 15, No Mass
	 Readings:	 285: Acts 14:5-18/Ps 115/Jn 14:21-26

Tuesday, May 16
	 2:00 p.m.	 Florence Trustdorf (Hennis)
	 6:00 p.m.	 Bob and Todd Wagner
	 Readings:	 286: Acts 14:19-28/Ps 145/Jn 14:27-31a

Wednesday, May 17
	 8:15 a.m.	 Vince Vilkas
	 9:00 a.m.	 Rosary
	 Readings:	 287: Acts 15:1-6/Ps 122/Jn 15:1-8

Thursday, May 18
	 8:15 a.m.	 Nicole Carpio
	 Readings:	 288: Acts 15:7-21/Ps 96/Jn 15:9-11

Friday, May 19
	 8:15 a.m.	 Shirley Fondriest
	 Readings:	 289: Acts 15:22-31/Ps 57/Jn 15:12-17

Saturday, May 20,
The Vigil of Sixth Sunday of Easter
	 4:00 p.m.	 Ray Shotwell

Sunday, May 21,
The Sixth Sunday of Easter
	 8:30 a.m.	 Irene Capps
	 11:00 a.m.	 Martin Phillips
	 1:30 p.m.	 The People of the Parish (Mass in Spanish)
	 Readings:	 55: Acts 8:5-8, 14-17/Ps 66/
		    1 Pt 3:15-18/Jn 14:15-21

Ministry Schedules
May 20 and 21, 2017

4:00 p.m. Mass
Lector: Janice Cosenza – 1st Reading
	 Vicki Wilhelm – 2nd Reading
Eucharistic Ministers: Mary DeBois, John Kuczirka, 

Sharon Kuczirka, Kateri Renicker, Tim Avon, 
Vicki Avon, Jeri Middaugh

Hospitality: Pastoral Council Members
Servers: Sami Demattio, Max Demattio, 

Cade Renicker (Alt: Andrea Garcia Paez)

8:30 a.m. Mass
Lector: Jack Burnham – 1st Reading
	 Matt Ritzert – 2nd Reading
Eucharistic Ministers: Andrea Settimio, Lou Settimio, 

Milt Hamilton, Rachel Thomas, Lynn Ballantyne, 
Monica Boring, Christine Ayers, Mary Jo Hanlon, 
Jeannine Kennedy

Hospitality: Joan Wenzel and Pastoral Council
Servers: Joe Pruni, Javier Fernandez, 

Carlos Fernandez (Alt: David Maxwell)

11:00 a.m. Mass
Lector: Jim Elco – 1st Reading
	 Sue Worth – 2nd Reading
Eucharistic Ministers: Stacey Savage, Tony Nasuto, 

Chris Hensel, Chrissie Hensel, Chris Helbling, 
Doug Telle, Marge Onslow

Hospitality: Pastoral Council Members
Servers: Gabe Ernest, Maddie Ferrell, Delaney Savage, 

(Alt: Katie Bruno)

If you know of a friend or family member who is in the 
hospital, for surgery or due to illness, or is currently 
homebound, please call the Parish Office and give us 
the information. Someone will visit them as soon as 
possible.

Prayer Chain: To place your request on the Prayer Chain, 
please call the Parish Office or Charlene Herzig at 330-343-
1063.

Pray for the Priest, Deacon, or Seminarian of the 
Day: Posted on the bulletin boards are calendars with the 
names of Priests, Deacons, and Seminarians. As you come 
into the church, you may want to look at the calendar and 
pray for the designated person of the day.

Offertory for Sunday, May 6 and 7, 2017
Loose	 $	 2,344.00
Adult Weekly (envelopes 211)	 $	 7,018.00
Online Giving	 $	 825.00
Total	 $	10,187.00
Contributions needed each week	 $	12,192.00
Other Funds:
Poor Fund	 $	 329.00
Capital Improvement	 $	 100.00
Restroom Renovation	 $	 321.00
Catholic Schools	 $	 45.00
Central and Eastern Europe	 $	 100.00
Your contributions make the mission of St. Joseph Parish 

possible and keep our parish financially sound.
Thank you for your generosity.



On Saturday, May 6, 2017, the 
following members of our parish 
received their First Holy Eucharist.

Congratulations and God’s blessings to you!

Violetta Casanova Lopez	 Joseph Peterson
Holden Civiello	 Kylie Phelps
Joseph Crust	 Braden Pope
Kelvin Flores Martinez	 Nadia Pope
Madeline Folland	 Larry Ramos Domingo
Antonio Hernandez Calel	 Flynn Renicker
Freddy Hernandez Calel	 Nathan Seigler
Marco Hernadez Ixcoy	 Jessica Selinsky
Sophia Hoffman	 Suzanna Sica Calel
Ella Incarnato	 Javier Sica Gonzalez
Johnny Loffredo	 Anna Swonger
Bella Meade	 Peyton Weirich
Tony Pastor Calel

On Sunday, May 7, 2017 the following 
members of our parish were confirmed.
Congratulations and God’s blessings to you!

Karina Argento	 Peyton Olson
Elizabeth Baio	 Elizabeth Peterson
Jackson Bambeck	 Taylor Price
Eddie Bautista Garcia	 Joseph Pruni
Olivia Brady	 Cade Renicker
John Chaney	 Michael Schilling
Lainey Dunn	 Sydney Selinksy
Carlos Fernandez	 John Telle
Antonia Gatelaro	 Luke Telle
Samantha Giammo	 Silver Toc Ramos
Jessica Ixcoy Gonzalez	 Sage Winnie
Nina Miller	 Carter Zeedyk

Spiritual Life of Saint Joseph Parish

Sacrament of Reconciliation: Saturday Confession 
times are 3:15 to 3:45 p.m.; on Sunday mornings, from 
7:45 a.m. to 8:15 a.m. and from 10:15 a.m. until 10:45 
a.m.

Anointing of the Sick: Following the 4:00 p.m. Mass 
the first weekend of each month, following the 8:30 a.m. 
Mass the second weekend of each month, and following 
the 11:00 a.m. Mass the 3rd weekend of each month.

Adoration of the Eucharist: The Eucharist will be 
exposed for Adoration every Thursday morning after 
Mass until 9:30 a.m.

Rosary: Each Wednesday morning after the 8:15 a.m. 
Mass, join us as we pray the Rosary.

Spiritual Notes:
Today in Acts, Luke narrates the origin of the office 
of deacons. As the community of believers grows, 
the apostles find themselves overwhelmed. Their 
numbers include so many needy that they don’t have 
time to preach: It is not right for us to neglect the word 
of God to serve at table. This is also causing stress 
between the Hellenist (Greek speaking) Christians 
and the Hebrew Christians. The situation leads to the 
selection of the first seven deacons, reputable men, 
filled with the Spirit and wisdom, who can handle 
the task of the daily distribution. This frees ups the 
apostles to devote more time to preaching the word 
of God which continued to spread. The letter of Peter 
reminds us that there are two possible responses to 
Christ Jesus: acceptance or rejection. For those who 
reject Him, there is judgment. He is a rock that will 
make them fall, the writer says. As believers, we 
are called to be built into a spiritual house, to be a 
holy priesthood to offer spiritual sacrifices. God has 
called us to be a people of His own, the writer tells us, 
echoing the election of Israel in the Book of Exodus. 
In today’s Gospel, Jesus calls us to stand firm in our 
faith. “You have faith in God; have faith also in me." 
Speaking to His disciples at the Last Supper, He calls 
them to a deeper union with Him and the Father. It is 
through Jesus that we are united with the Father, and 
He tells us that he is going to the Father to prepare a 
place for us.

For reflection: The story of the first deacons shows 
us that the work of God needs to be shared among 
ministers. Do I invite others to share in the work of the 
church? How does my faith enable me to share in the 
work of Jesus?

The flowers in front of the Holy Family
are in loving memory of

Bob and Todd Wagner, by their family.

“Living the Gospel in Faith, 
Hope, and Charity”; the theme 
of the 2017 Bishop’s Annual 
Appeal reminds us who we 

are as a Faith Community. Through the annual campaign, we 
are giving the opportunity to support the programs and 
ministries that benefit so many, education of our children, 
adult and youth programs, social concerns ministry, marriage 
preparation, and the education of our seminarians and 
deacons. Your gift and your prayers will help to make this 
year’s appeal a success. Our parish is asked to raise $71,679.00 
this year for the appeal. Every contribution counts, and every 
dollar we raise over our goal is returned to our parish to be 
used to directly benefit our community here at St. Joseph. We 
are blessed with much!! Let us respond generously to the 
Bishop’s Annual Appeal.



Upcoming Meetings in the Life of the Parish

L.C.B.A. invites everyone wishing to attend the first 
Tuesday of each month, at 1:00 p.m. in the Family Life 
Center – Downstairs Meeting Room.

Secular Franciscans invite everyone wishing to attend 
the first Saturday of each month, at 9:00 a.m. for 
Morning Prayer and Eucharistic Prayer, followed by 
coffee and donuts.

Men’s Bible Study Group: Saturday mornings at 7:00 
a.m. in the Family Life Center. For more information, 
please contact John Kuczirka.

Isabellas: Monday, May 15, 2017, at 4:00 p.m. at the 
Knights of Columbus Hall.

Pastoral Council: Wednesday, May 17, 2017, at 7:00 
p.m. in the Family Life Center – Bodner Room.

St. Joseph Soup Kitchen
Everyone is welcome!!

The intention for the Soup Kitchen is to serve God’s 
children in need: the poor in spirit, as well as the 
needy. Below you will find the upcoming schedule.

May 17, 2017 – Team O (Regina Study Club)
May 24, 2017 – Team A (Mike Com)

May 31, 2017 – Team B (Sue Capozella)
June 7, 2017 – Team C (Knights of Columbus)

Please keep our guests and our volunteers
in your prayers. Thank you for your support!

Attention “Crafty Ladies”
Any crafters who wish to learn and share ideas for the benefit 
of our church, please come and join our “Crafty Ladies” group! 
Our meetings are the first and third Tuesday of each month, 
at 10:00 a.m. in the Family Life Center. For more information, 
please call Charlene Herzig at 330-343-1063.

Birthright Playpen
Each year beginning on Mother’s Day until 
Father’s Day, St. Joseph Parish conducts our 
annual playpen collection for Birthright of 
Tuscarawas County. Items needed are the usual 

baby items: disposable diapers, baby wipes, baby bath towels, 
shampoo, baby wash, crib sheets, sleepers, bibs, etc. You may 
also make a cash donation. Please put it in the collection 
basket in an envelope marked “Birthright."

Save the Date!
July 14th, 15th, and 16th

More information to follow!!

Save the Date!
Vacation Bible School

June 26th through June 30th
9:00 a.m. until 11:30 a.m.

Sacred Heart Church 
For more information,

please call Kathy at Sacred Heart – 330-343-6976

Youth Ministry News
High School Group
Sunday, 6:30-8:30 p.m.

Sunday, May 14, 2017 – NO Youth Group
Sunday, May 21, 2017 – St. Joseph
Sunday, May 28, 2017 – St. Joseph

Junior High Youth Group
8th grade – Sunday, 12:30-2:00 p.m.

6th and 7th grade – Sunday, 2:00-4:00 p.m.
Sunday, May 14, 2017 – NO Youth Group

Sunday, May 21, 2017 – St. Joseph
Sunday, May 28, 2017 – St. Joseph

For more information about upcoming events,
please call Andy in the Parish Office.

Tuscarawas Central
Catholic Elementary School

A Catholic education is a priceless investment in the future 
of our children. In addition to strong academic programs, 
we offer:
•	 Safe, loving environments where we believe every child is 

a gift from God and can succeed.
•	 Moral and character development based on the teachings 

of Jesus Christ.
•	 Opportunities for participation in many co-curricular 

activities.
•	 Small class sizes where every student receives the attention 

and support they deserve.
Call us and learn more about what it means to Be A Saint! 
Registration is now underway from preschool to grade 12. 
We are Affordable. We are open to All. We invite you to Be 
A Saint. Call 330-TCC-4050 to learn more or schedule a visit.

Tuscarawas Central
Catholic High School

2017 Booster Club Golf Outing
The Art Teynor Memorial Golf Scramble is quickly 
approaching. This year’s scramble will be held at Oak 
Shadows Golf Club on June 24th with a 9:00 a.m. shotgun 
start. Cost per foursome is $300.00 and includes snacks 
at the turn and a steak dinner immediately following. A 
$500.00 cash prize will be paid to the first place team. If 
you have any questions, please contact Scott Lawrence 
at 330-206-0827.



If you manage your bills online, we’re 
sure you’ll like giving to your Church online. 
It’s safe and secure, and you decide exactly 

when your gift is made and where it goes. Please visit www.
stjosephdover.org to get started. If you have any questions or 
need assistance, please call the Parish Office.

When traveling and you need to know 
where the closest Catholic Church is 
and the times for their Masses, please 

check out www.masstimes.org.

THE
CATHOLIC FOUNDATION

Leave a Legacy of Love and Faith
Your last will and testament can leave a legacy of your 
faith by helping to pass it on to others. When drafting 
your will, after taking care of your family, please consider 
naming St. Joseph Parish or the Diocese of Columbus as 
a recipient of your estate. For more information, contact 
James Anzelmo at the Catholic Foundation at 1-866-298-
8893 or JAnzelmo@catholic-foundation.org.

The Amazing Parish Prayer
Heavenly Father, You have gathered us together as a parish 
to be Your visible life in our world. Here we unite in worship, 
proclaim Your Word, celebrate the Eucharist, and are sent 
forth to share Your love and make disciples. Lord, we take 
Your Great Commission seriously and long for our parish 
to be so on fire that we draw people to You. Help us in that 
endeavor, as we strive to work together – ordained, religious 
and laity. Please make our parish amazing, through Your 
power and Your grace. Amen.

Please remember in your prayers, all the sick, 
homebound, and recovering in our parish. 
Also, pray for those coping with physical or 
mental conditions.

The Holy Father’s Prayer Intentions
May 2017 – Evangelization Intention: Christians of 
Africa, witnesses for peace. That Christians in Africa, 
in imitation of the Merciful Jesus, may give prophetic 
witness to reconciliation, justice, and peace.

OUR ADVERTISER OF THE WEEK IS

Krocker’s
Bar & Grill
236 N. Tusc. Dover

Open Daily – 
11:00 a.m.

343-4610

Please patronize our advertisers. They make 
our bulletin possible. Thank You! This 
bulletin is furnished to the parish without 
charge. The advertisements that appear 
completely defray all publishing costs, with 
which the Church would otherwise be 
burdened. Please patronize these sponsors 

as a thank-you for their kind generosity.

Other Information To Note:
Mass Intentions: Please be reminded that any parishioner 
is welcome to request Masses to be celebrated for deceased 
or living loved ones. To schedule a Mass Intention, please 
contact the Parish Office.

Low-Gluten Hosts: If you are a person who needs to receive 
a low-gluten host because of wheat allergies or celiac disease, 
please call the Parish Office.

Bulletin deadline: The bulletin deadline is Monday at 
3:00 p.m. Please include your contact information with 
phone number and email address. Bulletin notices may be 
in writing, faxed to 330-602-7488, dropped off, or emailed to 
stjosephchurch@roadrunner.com.

Please Note: If you would like to present the gifts at the 
Offertory, please contact the Ushers before Mass.

Living Bread Radio Network
The Living Bread Radio Network AM 1060 (Canton, 
Akron, Cleveland) and 94.5 (Canton, vicinity) produces 
12 local programs and making it the largest Catholic 
radio station in Ohio! Visit livingbreadradio.com for 
schedules and a free app to listen live 24/7.

My House Columbus – Local Initiative on Pornography 
Addiction is a local initiative that works on protection, 
support, and prevention. It is a valuable resource for the 
protection of families, an avenue of healing and support for 
those who have been harmed by pornography’s destructive 
effects, and a deepening understanding of the beauty of our 
sexuality. For more information, visit www.myhousecolumbus.
net or call the confidential hotline at 888-989-9886.

Courage/EnCourage:
Courage offers spiritual support for Catholic men and women 
with same sex attractions and is endorsed by the Pontifical 
Council for the Family. Courage was founded in 1980 by 
Cardinal Cook to help Catholics with same sex attractions live 
chaste lives in accordance with the Roman Catholic Church’s 
teachings. EnCourage is the affiliate support group for family 
members, spouses, and friends of men and women with 
same sex attractions. For confidential inquiries, please contact 
Father Pat Toner at 614-296-7404. For more information, 
contact the Marriage and Family Life Office at 614-241-2560 
or by visiting www.couragerc.net.

Stand up and be counted!
Are you a registered parishioner? Do we have your current 
phone number? Registering in the parish is a declaration 
of your desire to be a part of the Catholic community and 
commitment to the life of our parish. If you want to register, 
there are forms in the Vestibule, simply fill one out and drop 
it in the collection basked or stop in the Parish Office during 
the week or on Sunday mornings after the Masses and request 
a form.





Iglesia San José
Ministerios Hispanos

Quinto Domingo de Pascua
13 y 14 de Mayo del 2017

Calendario Litúrgico:

Misas en Español
Domingo	 Mayo 21	 1:30 p.m.
Domingo	 Mayo 18	 1:30 p.m.

Misas en Ingles
Sábados	 4:00 p.m.
Domingos	 8:30 a.m. y 11:00 a.m.

Confesiones
Antes d misa de español de 12:45 p.m. a 1:15 p.m.

Intenciones de oración del Santo Padre
Mayo 2017: Por la Evangelización: Cristianos de África, 
testigos de la paz. Por los cristianos de África, para que 
den un testimonio profético de reconciliación, de justicia 
y paz, imitando a Jesús Misericordioso

Invitación al coro “Guadalupe”
Están cordialmente invitados a practicar en el 
coro, todos los jueves a las 2:00 p.m. Si tiene 
preguntas llame a Carmen al tel: 330-432-0811 
ó a la oficina al 330-364-6661.

Grupo “Corazón de María”: Todas las mujeres 
están invitadas a participar cada viernes, de 11:00 a.m. a 
2:00 p.m., en este grupo para Oración, Evangelización, 
clases de Inglés, labores del hogar y consejos prácticos 
para la vida.

Clase de Bautismo: La próxima clase será en el Centro 
Familiar San José al 330-364-6661 o a los Ministerios Hispanos 
al 330-432-0811.

Capilla de la Virgen de Guadalupe. Todos somos 
bienvenidos a venerar en la Capilla de la Virgen de Guadalupe. 
Podemos encender una vela que permanece prendida por tres 
días, con una donación de $ 3.00. (2 velas por $6.00, etc.). Por 
favor usar sólo las velas de la Capilla.

Notas Espirituales:
Hoy en Hechos, Lucas narra el origen del oficio de los 
diáconos. A medida que la comunidad de los creyentes crece, 
los apóstoles se encuentran abrumados. Sus números son 
tantos necesitados que no tienen tiempo para predicar: “No 
es justo que nosotros dejemos la palabra de Dios para servir 
en la mesa.” Esto también están causando el estrés entre 
los helenistas (de habla griega) los cristianos y los hebreos 
(que hablan hebreo ó arameo). La situación lleva a elegir a 
los primeros siete diáconos, “hombres de buena reputación, 
/ llenos de Espíritu y de sabiduría," que puede manejar la 
tarea de “la distribución diaria." Esto libera a los apóstoles a 
dedicar más tiempo a la predicación de la palabra de Dios, 
que “sigue extendiéndose."
La carta de Pedro nos recuerda que hay dos respuestas posibles 
a Cristo Jesús: de aceptación o rechazo. Para aquellos que lo 
rechazan, no hay juicio. Él es “una roca que hace caer," dice el 
escritor. Como creyentes, estamos llamados a “ser edificados 
como casa espiritual / para ser un sacerdocio santo, para 
ofrecer sacrificios espirituales." Dios nos ha llamado a ser “un 
pueblo de su propia heredad," el escritor nos dice, haciéndose 
eco de la elección de Israel en el libro del Éxodo.
En el evangelio de hoy, Jesús nos llama a mantenernos firmes 
en nuestra fe. “Tú tienes fe en Dios, creed también en mí.” 
Hablando a sus discípulos en la Última Cena, los llama a 
una unión más profunda con él y con el Padre. Es a través de 
Jesús, que nos une con el Padre, y nos dice que él va al Padre, 
”a preparar lugar para” nosotros.

Para la reflexión: La historia de los primeros diáconos nos 
muestra que el trabajo de Dios tiene que ser compartida entre 
ministros. Cómo puedo invitar a otros a participar en la obra 
de la iglesia? ¿Cómo mi fe me permite participar en la obra 
de Jesús?

Por favor, recuerde en su oración, a todos los 
enfermos, al salir de casa, y la recuperación de 
nuestra parroquia. Además, orar por aquellos 
que sufren de condiciones físicas o mentales.


